

Blowing Rock ABC Board

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513 Bob Miller, Chairman David Greene, Member Susie Greene, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on April 20, 2017. All members were present as well as Ed Evans, Blowing Rock Town Manager. Chair Bob Miller called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. All members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves from any business items that posed possible conflicts. None were reported.

The minutes of the prior meeting were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Manager gave her report on sales that ended on March 31, 2017. Sales were \$107,710.11. This was an increase from \$94,752.02 in March 2016.

Old Business:

- 1) The Manager is still seeking someone to repair the broken facial board on the warehouse.
- 2) Two new employees have been hired and will begin work as soon as possible.
- 3) Electrical connections have been established for the lights on the sign. The Board asked the Manager to research recycling options for the old solar system.
- 4) The Manager will have Jerry Frye repaint the sign.

New Business:

- The Manager and Finance Officer will present a draft of the 2017-2018 budget at the May meeting for the Board to review and make changes.
- 2) The RASP Class will be held on May 16@10:00a.m at the Blowing Rock Fire Dept.
- 3) The Manager will research getting quotes to repaint. This will take place in the winter.
- 4) The Manager will also get some quotes on replacing carpet with commercial tiles.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on May 18, 2017 at 2:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Edith Nations

Manager